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CCC Communiqué 
February 7, 2019 

News & Announcements: 
v Upcoming additions to Foothill GE: The following course was approved on February 5th for Foothill GE 

for 2019-20: 
 Area I—Humanities: ENGL 38 
 
 Additionally, CCC approved an application from the Apprenticeship division to map the Plumbing 

Technology Apprenticeship Program courses to Foothill GE Area III—Natural Sciences. Beginning in 2019-
20, any student who completes the full Plumbing Technology program will fulfill GE Area III. This step is the 
first in an ongoing process to map this program to all seven Foothill GE areas. 

 
v New Course Proposals: The following proposals were presented at CCC. Please contact your Curriculum 

Reps and/or the faculty author(s) if you have questions or comments. 
 JRYM - Project Management for Commercial Construction Level 1   E. Paul 
 JRYM - Project Management for Commercial Construction Level 2   E. Paul 
 NCEN - Bridge to ENGL 1A        B. Armerding 
 NCEN - Bridge to ENGL 1S        B. Lewis 
 NCEN - Bridge to ENGL 1T        B. Lewis 
 
v New English Proficiency Statement: The English department has updated the English proficiency 

statement, which was presented at the February 5th meeting. To comply with AB 705, the reference to the 
English placement test has been replaced with “multiple measures.” This statement is used on CORs 
across campus, and the curriculum office will be updating all affected CORs before the end of the month, 
so that the new statement will be listed ahead of registration for spring 2019 quarter. If you have any 
questions, please contact your CCC Reps. Below is the full text of the new statement: 

 
Demonstrated proficiency in English by placement via multiple measures OR through an equivalent 
placement process OR completion of ESLL 125 & ESLL 249. 

 
v Auto-awarding Degrees and/or Certificates: At the February 5th meeting, CCC continued discussions 

on the topic of auto-awarding degrees and/or certificates to students who have completed the 
requirements. The next step will be to draft a policy or resolution on the topic. For more information, or to 
provide feedback, please contact your CCC Reps. 

 
v Credit by Exam: Discussions about Credit by Exam also continued, at the February 5th meeting. The next 

step will be to determine the process by which a faculty member submits a course to be included in the list 
of Credit by Exam courses published in the college catalog. If you would like to contribute your ideas, 
please contact your CCC Reps. 
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Reminders: 
v Upcoming Curriculum Deadlines: 

• Friday, February 15th: Deadline to submit local GE applications for 2019-20 to Mary (applications need 
to be approved by the Division CC) 

• Friday, March 1st: Deadline to submit curriculum (program) sheets for 2019-20 in C3MS (must be in 
"Instruction/Review" status by this date) - note change in deadline from previous years! 


